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Division Memorandum No. Y 5. 2018

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent

Chiefs- SGOD and CID ELEYXE
Education Program Supervisors DEF }j?‘al W
Public Schools District Supervisors 2‘;’:5' T80
Public School Heads (Elementary and High School) 4 4
School NDEP Coordinators TN/

From: Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

Date: October 9, 2018

Subject: Government Efforts on Preventive Drug Education Program

1. To continuously intensify the existing efforts to provide learners with safe, nurturing,
and drug-free environment, the Department of Education (DepEd) issued its Preventive
Drug Education Program (PDEP) Policy for Curriculum and Instruction through DepEd
Order (DO) No. 30 dated July 12, 2018. The enhanced policy puts a premium on the
creation of curricular platforms that shall ensure the integration of essential messages
across all learning areas, and strengthen key competencies in the K to 12 Basic
Education Program. It was also anchored on earlier issuance including DepEd
Memorandum No. 200, s. 2016 (Strengthening the National Drug Education Program
in Schools); DO No. 37, s. 2017 (Department of Education Drug-Free Workplace
Policy); and DO No. 40, s. 2017 (Guidelines for the Conduct of Random Drug Testing
for Public and Private Secondary Schools).

2. In this regard, the SDO will conduct a training on the updates of the government efforts
on NDEP which will be held on October 15, 2018 @ 1:30 PM - 5:0’clock_in the
afternoon and October 16, 2018 @ 8:00 — 5:0’clock in the afternoon at the School

“Governance and Operations Division ( SGOD) office.

3. Participants are School Heads both elementary and secondary and all school

NDEP Coordinators.
4. The Demo -Teachers for the Preventive Drug Education Program are the
following:
Primary: Mariebil Q. Balolong — Caranglaan ES
Intermediate: Marivil G. Cabaddu — Pogo Lasip ES

Junior High School: Anacencio L. Aguilar — East Central IS
Senior High School: Dean Daryl Canete — Salapingao NHS

For inquiries, please see Dr. Haydee C. Maiquez at the SGOD Office or contact
her at (09151325313

5. Immediate and widest dissemination of this memorandum is desired.
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